
There was an Official Board meeting on Sunday, June 26th, after the Morning 

Service, called at the request of Pastoral Candidate John Castellani. Present: 

Bros. Ambrose, Cook, Gerhart, Luff, Sakash, Sampson, Spuler, Wiktorchik; 
Sisters Huff, Manor, Sampson, Wallen, Zehner, and Muir (14) and Brother 
Castellani. 

Brother Castellani took charge and presented a financial situation which 
will have to be met if he is voted in as Pastor. He wishes to bring his Youth 
Director along and he presented his financial situation also ... that is, 
what he would want for the Youth Dire ctor. 

The Trustees suggested to him, at questions concerning what would be offered 
in the way of a home, etc., that he plan to rent for a time until the member-
ship decides whether or not to move, etc. 

Brother Castellani was also asked if he would have any reservations about 
moving as he would find opposition from some of the membership .... He replied 
that he was not afraid of problems, that there would always be some opposing. 

He still maintains that he wants to be fourth candidate ... in order to prove 
the will of God. 

The meeting then adjourned. 

(kespectfully submitted, 

C. Muir, Church Clerk 


